BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
Wednesday 27 September 2023
Attendees
Jonathan Dart
Liz Hobbs
David Neale
Jake Marin-Hanson
Richard Chandler
Barbara Kendall
Apologies: Pat Short, Sandie Gill, Mark Ralph
Minutes of last meeting:  Minutes of the committee meeting on 30 August 2023 were accepted with an amendment to move references to a gardening competition to the survey section as an example activity.
Matters arising: none
Ceilidh preparations
Confirmed for Saturday 14 October, 7.30pm at New Hope. Jake’s band Left Foot Forward will be playing, the same arrangement as last year. David will send flyer artwork to Jake for printing, distribution to be arranged as soon as possible next week. Jonathan will bring refreshments and staff the door.
Proposed survey of residents
David will update the survey, with the proviso that he can access RVA’s paid SurveyMonkey account as the free one has had features removed since our last survey that will make it unsuitable. It may take a few weeks to get access.
Heritage walk feedback
Heritage Open Days local history walks were held on Sunday 10 and Monday 11 September, and were fully booked and popular as in previous years. We met a new potential local volunteer, Manori Ravindran, who is a journalist and is interested in helping with newsletter articles. Suggested that she could start with a write-up of the walk.
Quiz evening
Richard previously suggested that Paprika might be keen to do the catering and will approach Paprika to discuss details. Suggested £7.50 per person including £5 allowance for food.
Other council matters
No new issues reported. Councillors held a surgery on 16 September at New Hope, and we are waiting for a chance to meet the head of the new River Academy.
Relations with school
Sandie was expecting to meet Justine to discuss how Bell Tower could help and engage more with the school, no feedback received yet.
Finance report 
Around £250 in the bank plus a similar amount of cash. Jake has found an option for a card reader for £20 plus 1.75% fixed transaction fee (so £1 for membership would give £0.98). If this is correct and there is no minimum fee, the meeting agreed to give Jake the go-ahead to get a reader on this basis.
Future events
Ceilidh, 14 October.
Quiz – November or January?
Gardening competition – to be advertised in the March 2024 newsletter so details need to be finalised before then. Possible sponsors (prizes or plant donations) – Nood Stores, Caversham (Liz to approach) or Caversham Bridge Garden Centre (Jake to approach). Jake suggested stick signs for participants – perhaps simple laminated signs would do.
Cheese & wine thank-you evening – early 2024, date to be decided. Probably the same arrangements as last time at New Hope.
Local businesses: Paprika still seems keen to support us. Phantom Brewery – Sandie may be able to introduce us, and a newsletter article featuring Cristina’s participation in acrobatics classes there could also start a dialogue with them.
Neighbourhood News
December edition – copy deadline 15 November. Reports on local history walk and ceilidh. Cristina has offered an article on her experience of acrobatics classes.
AOB
There was some extra colour in Cardiff Road this summer as Bob Murrant has been giving residents sunflower saplings.
Next meeting: Wednesday 25 October 2023, 7.30pm, at New Hope.
